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Dear alumni and friends,

This past year has tested us in many ways, and more than in recent memory 
revealed the relevance of History for our students. The Department is proud to 
have contributed historical perspectives on current debates, while remaining 
dynamic in our scholarship, teaching, and public outreach during this critical 
juncture. Below are some highlights from this most unusual year.  Thank you 
for staying engaged with us!

Be safe and well, 
Paul Gootenberg, PhD
Distinguished Professor and Chair, Department of History
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Welcome President McInnis

Public History

The Department of 
History is thrilled 
to welcome Stony 
Brook President 
Maurie McInnis as a 
Full Professor in the 
Department. President 
McInnis’s most recent 
work is Educated in 
Tyranny: Slavery at 
Thomas Jefferson’s 
University (2019) and 

she has published widely in art history, cultural 
history of the South, and slavery.

Department of History faculty remain actively engaged in the public realm across a multitude of 
topics.  A sampling of this engagement includes historical perspectives on the pandemic (Nancy 
Tomes), reflection on the Supreme Court and  environmental law (Chris Sellers), perspectives on the 
history of drugs (Paul Gootenberg), a Medievalist’s take on conspiracy theories (Sara Lipton), and 
talking popular culture & Netflix (Shobana Shankar).  

Mohamad Ballan Receives 
Mellon Fellowship

Congratulations to 
Assistant Professor 
Mohamad Ballan, 
who was awarded a 
prestigious Mellon 
Fellowship to be in 
residency during 
2021-22 at the 
Medieval Institute at 
the University of Notre 
Dame. There he will 
work on completing 

his book, Lord of the Pen and Sword, which 
examines the phenomenon of the “scholar-
statesman” in Islamic Spain and North Africa.  

https://www.amazon.com/Educated-Tyranny-Slavery-Jeffersons-University/dp/0813942861/ref=sr_1_2?dchild=1&keywords=%22maurie+mcinnis%22&qid=1592402675&sr=8-2
https://www.amazon.com/Educated-Tyranny-Slavery-Jeffersons-University/dp/0813942861/ref=sr_1_2?dchild=1&keywords=%22maurie+mcinnis%22&qid=1592402675&sr=8-2
https://www.amazon.com/Educated-Tyranny-Slavery-Jeffersons-University/dp/0813942861/ref=sr_1_2?dchild=1&keywords=%22maurie+mcinnis%22&qid=1592402675&sr=8-2
https://www.amazon.com/Educated-Tyranny-Slavery-Jeffersons-University/dp/0813942861/ref=sr_1_2?dchild=1&keywords=%22maurie+mcinnis%22&qid=1592402675&sr=8-2
https://www.cbsnews.com/news/mask-1918-flu-pandemic-controversial/
https://jewishjournal.com/commentary/323471/the-supreme-courts-environmental-legacy-was-tarnished-even-before-barrett/
https://video.vt.edu/media/RoundtableA+The+Past%2C+Present%2C+and+Future+of+Drug+History/1_lwr5vjwx
https://dornsife-center-for-political-future.usc.edu/event/35865255335299
https://www.africaproactive.com/blog/mixed-love-namaste-wahala-as-fiction-and-reality-africaproactiveeveryday-orientalism-panel-march-12th
https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/history/people/faculty/ballan.php
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History Club

Digital History Initiatives

New Book Publications 

In spite of the pandemic, the History Club has done amazing things this year! In addition to the two 
public roundtable discussions, “Democracy in the Aftermath of the 2020 Election” and “After Trump: 
End of American Exceptionalism?”; club discussions focused on primary documents; and a Trivia 
Night, they also successfully launched a new digital journal, Stony Brook Undergraduate History 
Journal. This year, this new journal published six original articles by undergraduates, an interview 
with Professor Joshua Teplitsky, and an opinion piece by Director of Undergraduate Studies, Professor 
Eric Zolov.  

Several Digital History initiatives were launched during this most unusual year, including Crisis & 
Catharsis (graduate student journal that evolved from a course by Professor Elizabeth Newman), 
Mexican Restaurants of New York City (database created by Professor Lori Flores and graduate 
students Fernando Amador and Ximena López Carillo), En Crudo (podcast hosted by graduate student, 
Matías Hermosilla), and the Stony Brook Undergraduate History Journal (under the direction of 
undergraduate History Major, Joshua Berkowitz).  Check out these amazing projects!

Our faculty continue to be prolific in their research 
publications.  Among the books published this year are 
We Are Not Slaves: State Violence, Coerced Labor, and 
Prisoners’ Rights in Postwar America (UNC) by Associate 
Professor Robert Chase, The Last Good Neighbor: 
Mexico in the Global Sixties (Duke) by Professor and 
Director of Undergraduate Studies Eric Zolov, and The 
Academic’s Handbook (Duke), co-edited by Associate 
Professor Lori Flores.

https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/history/undergrad/History-Club.php
https://you.stonybrook.edu/undergraduatehistoryjournal/
https://you.stonybrook.edu/undergraduatehistoryjournal/
https://you.stonybrook.edu/crisisandcatharsis/
https://you.stonybrook.edu/crisisandcatharsis/
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/5d130c3dc16b4a86a5066c36b3b72b16
https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/history/people/Encrudo.php
https://you.stonybrook.edu/undergraduatehistoryjournal/
https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/history/people/faculty/chase
https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/history/people/faculty/zolov
https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/history/people/faculty/flores
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Programming
Among the many events hosted by the Department of History via Zoom this past year include “Career 
Options for History Majors: A Conversation with Recent Alumni” (thank you Andrea Giannini ’14 and 
Khondker Hossain ’17 for participating!), “Virtual Colloquium” (featuring current dissertation research 
by our graduate students), “Long Island Migrant Labor Camps” (book talk with author Mark Torres), 
and “How Do We Decide: Monuments in the Era of Black Lives Matter” (roundtable conversation).
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Follow the Department of 
History on social media!
Stay up to date with our semester 
events and research activity.

We Appreciate Your Support
This year, Giving Day will be held on Wednesday, April 21, 2021. We hope you will support us during 
this exciting, 24-hours of online giving! We depend on the support of our alumni and friends provide 
financial support for undergraduate research in history.  
 
Whether in senior seminars, individual honors projects, directed studies or simply advanced 
coursework, every year quite a few majors find it desirable, even essential, to travel to out-of-town 
collections (archives, museums, repositories, etc.) as a part of their research projects. This, of course, is 
what historians do — what we must do and love to do — constantly in our own research. When a student 
approaches one of us and announces they wish to look at original materials in a collection, we rejoice. 
We would like you to rejoice along with us! Click here to support this important initiative on Giving Day! 
 
If you are interested in learning more about how you can support our students and Departmental 
initiatives, please feel free to contact Chris Scarpati, Director of Development, at 631.632.1202. 

 
Thank you for your support!

https://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/cas/
https://twitter.com/HLL_SBU
https://givingday.stonybrook.edu/o/stony-brook-university/i/stony-brook-giving-day-2021/s/history-for-a-time-of-covid-dwi0nek8w
https://givingday.stonybrook.edu/o/stony-brook-university/i/stony-brook-giving-day-2021/s/history-for-a-time-of-covid-dwi0nek8w
mailto:christopher.scarpati%40stonybrook.edu?subject=

